FAO Representatives may be called upon by another FAOR, the SRC/HoMDT or the RR (if there is no SRO/MDT) to provide contributions within their areas of technical expertise to programme development, project implementation and transfer of knowledge in neighboring countries in their subregion or region.  FAORs may contribute to technical work for up to 30% of their time. 

Once a request is put forward,  the SRC/HoMDT (or the RR), the requesting FAOR/CTA and the technical division(s) concerned, should agree on the TOR and the dates for the proposed mission.  

Then, the Budget Holder should confirm that the project/or RP activity will fund not only the cost of travel but also staff time, which should subsequently be credited to the lending Representation.  For the applicable rate, guidance can be found from the following SSC (Shared Services Centre) page Intranet > CS > SSC > Budget Management > Journal Vouchers (under Resources on the right)
http://intranet.fao.org/csd/ssc/budget_management/journal_vouchers/
Routine arrangements should be made for assuring the interim arrangements during the absence of the FAOR.

It would be useful if, when preparing the Back-to-Office report (BTOR), the FAOR could also include his/her views on the value of FAOR’s providing technical backstopping to projects in the region/subregion. 

